MINUTES OF THE EVENTS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE 
HELD ON MONDAY 18 JULY 2023
IN THE PARISH HALL  ROSEGARTH AVENUE AT 6.00 PM

PRESENT
L Pitchley (Chairperson), P Amrith, P Davis, M Elliott,                   S Forster, H Ratcliffe



Mrs K Butler – Clerk to the Council

2092 
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES AND REASONS FOR ABSENCE
Apologies and reason for absence were received from Councillors B Bartholomew, D Gee, J Peach and R Taylor.
It was RESOLVED that apologies and reasons for absence from Councillors B Bartholomew, D Gee, J Peach and R Taylor be accepted.

2093
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
               None
2094
CONSIDERATION OF ITEMS FOLLOWING THE EXCLUSION OF MEMBERS OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC
None
2095    TO APPROVE THE MINUTES DATED 27 JUNE 2023
It was RESOLVED that the Chairperson be authorised to sign the minutes of the Recreation and Open Spaces Committee meeting held on 27 June 2023 as being a true record of the business transacted
2096
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON BURGOYNE PARK

Skatepark
The Clerk advised that the skatepark was now marked out and fenced off, it was hoped that work would start that day, however, the weather had stopped any work commencing. She further updated the welfare and storage cabins had been sited within the car park and fenced off.
The Committee were given a copy of the sign that would be erected for skatepark, amendments were agreed.

The Clerk updated that where brick was originally going to be used it would now be blue concrete.
Multi Use Games Area (MUGA)
The Committee were advised that many people were using the new MUGA for both football and basketball, the Clerk had called on a few evenings and each time it was being used by young people.
Playarea
The Committee discussed the present play equipment at the park, the Clerk advised that the play officer had advised her that the swings, slide and sea-saw were in good order but would benefit from being repainted.

It was RESOLVED that Brantho-Korrux paint be purchased to refresh the play equipment at Burgyone Park.
2097
TO DISCUSS LODGE LANE RECREATION GROUND
Quote for work on the banking to remove brambles, weeds etc.
It was RESOLVED that the quote be accepted and the work goes ahead.

Complaint from Residents
The Committee were advised of two complaints received from residents regarding young people sitting in an area of trees along the path from the car park towards Moorlands View. The residents advised that the young people were having fires and were very loud.

It was RESOLVED that the Clerk purchases some plants to plant in the entrance in the hope it will stop the young people trying to gain access.

Playarea

The Committee were advised of social media comments and messenger messages to the Clerk regarding the work being carried out at Burgoyne Park and the lack of work being carried out at the play area at Lodge Lane, it was acknowledged that the Clerk had applied for funding through Veolia but was unsuccessful, the Clerk advised that there was very little funding that the Council was able to apply for and that the funding streams that the National Lottery had available didn’t include play areas. 

She further advised that she had found some local funding that could be applied for but the Council would need to match the funding.

It was RESOLVED that the Clerk applies for the funding. 
2098
UPDATE ON THE PROPOSED CHRISTMAS EVENT
The Clerk advised that she had only received the cost of the junction box and was still awaiting on other costings.
2099
UPDATE ON THE BONFIRE AND FIREWORK DISPLAY
The Clerk advised that she was still waiting on costings for the crossing points, everything else had been booked.
2100
TO DISCUSS BOOKING TWO BRASS BANDS
The Committee were advised that seven brass band companies had been contacted but none were available to play on a Sunday during August.
2101 
TO DISCUSS HAVING CCTV AT LODGE LANE AND BURGOYNE PARK
The Clerk advised that she had meetings arranged with 2 companies for August to discuss CCTV in the recreation grounds.
2102
CHANGING ROOMS WITH TOILETS
The Clerk advised the Committee of costings for a second hand and a new changing cabin which included a toilet, she further advised of funding available from the FA for changing facilities, she advised that she had contacted the FA to ascertain if the Council were eligible to apply and was waiting on a response. 
2103
TO DISCUSS PURCHASING A CHIPPER/SHREDDER

The Committee discussed whether it would be an advantage for the Council to purchase a commercial chipper/shredder.

It was RESOVLED that the Clerk brings back costings for hire and purchase of a Chipper/Shredder to the September meeting.
2104
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS


None

2105
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
It was agreed that the date and time of the next meeting be Tuesday 26th September 2023.
SIGNED   …………………………………………         DATED   …………………..
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